River Place Owners’ Association

FINAL Minutes from the Board of Directors’ Monthly Meeting

Thursday, April 2, 2015 – 6:00 PM

In Attendance – Board of Directors
Robert Lesnick – President, South 
Sara Shahade – Vice President, Parcel 5
Waqas Ali – Parcel 5 (Alternate for Janice Mays)
Vikram Reddy – Director, Parcel 5
Regrets – Board of Directors

Troy Dibley – Treasurer, North
Robert Turman – Secretary, North

M.J. Schmelzer – Director, East
Pat Fairman – Director, West

Janice Mays – Director, Parcel 5
In Attendance – Property Management

Will Smith – General Manager
I. Call to Order 
A meeting of the River Place Owners’ Association Board of Directors convened on Thursday, April 2, 2015 inside the South Building’s Party room.  OA President Robert Lesnick called the meeting to order at 6:18 p.m. 
II. Approval of April 2, 2015 Meeting Agenda
MOTION: Ms. Shahade moved to approve the April 2, 2015 meeting agenda with a revision of items in the Management Report; and with the consideration of an additional proposal for the garage power washing project.  Dr. Reddy seconded, and the April 2, 2015 meeting agenda was unanimously approved by those Board members present (4-0-0).
III. Approval of February 12, 2015 Regular Board Meeting Minutes 
At the request of Mr. Lesnick, on Page 2, Section III.A of the February 12, 2015 meeting minutes, the name “Vincent Franco” should replace the blank space.
MOTION: Ms. Shahade moved to approve the February 12, 2015 Regular Board Meeting minutes as amended.  Mr. Lesnick seconded, and the February 12, 2015 Regular Board Meeting minutes were approved by a vote of three in favor, zero opposed, and one abstained (Dr. Reddy) (3-0-1).
IV. Project Reports
A. Management Report: Mr. Smith presented the following information: 
1. The delinquency balance currently stands at approximately $10,952.96.
2. The first annual River Place Health & Fitness Fair was held on Saturday, February 28, 2015, and the event was a major success. Mr. Smith provided an overview of the event and then distributed gift bags to each Board member and the minute taker.
3. Fitness classes are being offered at River Place each weekend, and consideration is being given to the expansion of the program.  A fit contest will be offered during the coming weekend, and Mr. Smith verified with the insurance agent and legal counsel that the event does not pose a liability issue to the association.
4. Some of the fitness center equipment recently received general maintenance, including repair and reinforcement of the speed bag as well as the bar in the stretching area.  A new electronic control board was ordered for one of the treadmills, and the treadmill is now working as designed.  The cable to the “Smith Machine” became disconnected and was re-connected by Fitness Repairs.
5. A mix of bulb and ballast lighting was recently installed in the Entertainment Center, resulting in burnouts.  That issue has since been corrected.  Additionally, a post light behind the North building was replaced with a new LED lamp, thereby adding additional illumination to the road exiting the property.
6. The annual Easter Egg Hunt sponsored by Lutheran College will be held on Saturday, April 4, 2015 from noon until 3:00 p.m.  River Place will assist with the event, and Mr. Smith will ensure photographs are taken for the next OA newsletter.  The Easter Bunny suit donated by the Owners Association will be in use during the event.
7. In late February 2015, a pipe cracked inside the MP garage, setting off the water alarm and flooding the system.  The pipe was quickly replaced, and no damage was done to vehicles or persons.
8. Mr. Smith reported on the installation of a new awning above the entryway to the convenience store – a significant improvement in function and appearance for the common area.  The previous awning was removed and placed above the window in the pool area.  Additionally, new “Closed” and “Open” signs were added to the convenience store, hair salon and dry cleaner.
9. The OA continues its work with Monday Properties.  On Tuesday, March 31, 2015, a crane was used in the parking areas between PS-231 and PS-241 to deliver materials to the 8th floor of the building.  Flyers were sent in every occasion in addition to making every effort to contact those affected by telephone.  The OA also contacted MOECA Prep to ensure the work would not interfere with their program or standards of safety.  Alternative parking was provided and coordinated with the security team.  During the April 2015 Board meeting, Mr. Lesnick identified a design architect who can assist with the project.
ACTION: Dr. Reddy will speak with the manager of River Place South to relay information about Solar City and their ability to install solar panels on the roof of the South building.
10. Dr. Reddy raised a concern about the potential long-term health risks associated with the cell phone towers.
11. Mr. Smith provided a report on snow removal services provided by ValleyCrest during the winter.  He believes the results achieved at River Place were superior to those experienced by buildings of comparable size in the area.
12. Mr. Smith reported on bids received to repair or replace the steam room bench.  Because he does not believe repairing the bench would be sufficient, he recommended that the Board of Directors consider one of the bench replacement options.
13. A new front gate was installed after a resident accidentally broke the fixture.  Mr. Smith contacted the resident, who has agreed to pay for the new fixture.  The OA awaits payment from the resident.
14. Mr. Smith reported on the landscaping work recently completed on the grounds, and presented before and after photographs.
15. A vehicle struck another vehicle in the rear of the River Place parking lot.  After some research by staff member Marvin Urquhart, the person responsible for the damage was identified.  The individual has since agreed to pay for the repairs to the other vehicle.
16. A break-in occurred at the MP garage on Sunday, October 19, 2014.  No further updates have been made available.
17. The property survey and walkway sketch work is ongoing. 
18. Mr. Smith is still working out the glitches with the credit card machine.
B. Treasurer’s Report – Troy Dibley: In the absence of Board Treasurer Troy Dibley, Mr. Smith pointed Board members to the March 30, 2015 Treasurer’s Report included in the April 2015 Board packet.
V. Board Approvals

A. Bids for Approval:
1. Security Guard Training: Proposals were submitted by three companies to provide unarmed security guard training to the on-site staff – one each from Grand Mission Consult, Inc. at a cost of $200 per officer; D&D Security/Training Academy, Inc. at a cost of $100 per officer; and Elite Investigation & Protection Agency, Inc. at a cost of $70 per officer.
MOTION: Mr. Lesnick moved to approve unarmed security guard training for 11 guards with Elite Investigation & Protection Agency, Inc. at a cost not to exceed $2,000.  Ms. Shahade seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (4-0-0).
2. New River Place Jackets: Mr. Smith received a proposal from CINTAS totaling $2,953.05 to provide 12 charcoal black, double-layered jackets with the River Place logo stitched on the left chest and containing reflectors on the back.  The cost would be approximately $200 per jacket, and the jackets would contain striping around each arm, along the back and across the shoulder blades.  Mr. Smith noted that a total of 14 jackets may be needed.
ACTIONS: (1) At the suggestion of Mr. Lesnick, Mr. Smith will research the ordering and personalizing of North Face jackets as an option for the staff.  (2) Mr. Smith will determine whether a discount can be obtained for the ordering of additional jackets.
MOTION: Mr. Lesnick moved to allocate up to $4,000 for the purchase of jackets for Maintenance and the gatehouse staff.  Ms. Shahade seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (4-0-0).
3. Power Washing of Garages: Proposals were submitted by three companies to provide a spring power washing of the MP and WP garages – Swann’s Landscaping & Home Improvement, LLC using a sprayer at a cost of $10,600 (both garages); Ultimate Power Wash using a buffer at a cost of $45,000 (just the MP garage); and ServPro of North Arlington using a pressure washer at a cost of $55,803 (both garages).
MOTION: Mr. Lesnick moved to approve a power washing of the MP and WP garages by Swann’s Landscaping & Home Improvement, LLC at a cost not to exceed $12,000.  Ms. Shahade seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (4-0-0).
ACTION: Mr. Smith will coordinate the removal of cars from the garages and the posting of flyers prior to the garage cleanings.
4. Steam Room Bench: Proposals were submitted by two firms to address the rusted steam room bench – one proposal from Monarc Construction, Inc. with three repair and replacement options; and one from C&L Contractors, Ltd. to replace the bench at a cost of $3,600.
MOTION: Mr. Lesnick moved to approve a contract with C&L Contractors, Ltd. to remove the existing steam room bench; rebuild the steam room bench using cinder block with a sloped concrete top; and repair any damaged wall grout or tile at a cost not to exceed $4,000.  Ms. Shahade seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (4-0-0).
5. LED Post Lighting: Proposals were submitted by three companies to replace the existing 100-watt high pressure sodium bulbs in the exterior post lights with LED bulbs – C&L Contractors, Ltd. at a cost of $15,000; Rosslyn Electric at a cost of $20,000; and Mona Electric at a cost of $15,770.  The Board of Directors discussed the proposals at length along with the potential long-term cost savings for the OA.
MOTION: Mr. Lesnick moved to approve an expense not to exceed $16,000 to have C&L Contractors remove the 100-watt high pressure sodium bulbs in the post lights and replace them with fifty-five (55) 30-watt LED bulbs.  Ms. Shahade seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (4-0-0).
ACTION: Mr. Smith will determine whether the LED bulbs can be replaced on-site by the River Place staff.
6. LED Lighting for WP and MP Garages: Proposals were submitted by three companies to replace the existing garage lights with LED bulbs – one each from C&L Contractors, Ltd. at a cost of $25,000; Rosendin Electric at a cost of $17,745; and multiple options with varying costs from Mona Electric.
DECISION: After some consideration, those Board members present agreed by unanimous consent to table approval of the replacement garage lighting.
7. Thermostat Replacement and Lock Box: Proposals were submitted by two companies to replace four thermostats in the gymnasium – one each from Commercial Express HVAC, Inc. totaling $2,984, and the other from Carrier totaling $1,980.
ACTION: At the request of the Board, Mr. Smith will secure additional proposals for the thermostat replacements.
8. HVAC-RTU Tests for Leaks: Proposals were submitted by two companies to perform leak testing on the HVAC units atop the WP garage – one each from Carrier totaling $5,234, and the other from Commercial Express HVAC, Inc. totaling $2,571.
MOTION: Mr. Lesnick moved to approve a contract with Commercial Express HVAC, Inc. to perform leak testing on the HVAC unit on the rooftop of the WP garage at a cost not to exceed $2,600.  Mr. Ali seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (4-0-0).
9. North Building Lights:
MOTION: Mr. Lesnick moved to approve an expense not to exceed $1,000 for the lights on the North building. Dr. Reddy seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (4-0-0).
VI. Reports
A. President’s Report:

1. DECISION: After a discussion, those Board members present agreed by unanimous consent to hold the next OA Board of Directors meeting on Thursday, May 14, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.

2. Mr. Lesnick stated that all open meetings of the Owners Association Board of Directors can be attended by River Place residents; and noted that all approved Owner’s Association meeting minutes are posted onto the association’s website.
B. Managers’ Monthly Meeting: Mr. Smith did not present an update concerning the most recent Manager’s Monthly Meeting during the April 2, 2015 OA Board of Directors meeting.
VII. Adjournment
With no other business brought forward, the April 2, 2015 meeting of the River Place Owners Association Board of Directors was officially adjourned at 8:32 p.m.
The next OA Board of Directors meeting is presently scheduled for Thursday, May 14, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.
These minutes were respectfully drafted and submitted by:
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Board Approval Date:

___________________________________________
____________________________________________

Robert Turman, Secretary
River Place Owners Association Board of Directors
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